	
	
	



VBHPOA October 13, 2022
Traditions Clubhouse
Meeting Minutes


In attendance Angel Bernahl, Tony & Jason Putman, Loretta Bernahl, Ashley Adler, Tracy Tomak, Doreen Flores, & Mary Nolan
Call to order 7:08pm
We discussed the options of getting artificial greenery for the holiday verses live. It was decided the cost of getting items that would stand up to outdoor usage for multiple years plus the plastic tubs to store it all in wouldn’t be worth it. Having to let the items likely dry out somewhere before putting them away for a year would be a space issue for whomever took the task as to not have the items get moldy or mildewy as the old décor did. We ended up putting in an order through The Flower Cart in Chesterton for the live greenery plus 2 wreaths	for the entrance pillars. While were talking holiday décor…we need to get new lights for the pergola for the holidays. Check the lights we have for the tree in Tri Park too. 
Need to get on the Carriage Ride event in December. Set up time slots. We’ll have the fire pit going. We’ll need the holiday decorating contest announced, 3 categories again & get judges to vote.
Dead trees in the alley behind Harbor Way were discussed. The property manager came out to look & agreed some trees needed trimming. She was directed to talk to The Hipps regarding the branch that fell & caused some damage to their property some time ago that was never handled.
The possibility if WIFI cameras in the neighborhood to assist the police with speeding drivers in 2023. Justin Roseberry mentioned to contact Andy Falls with BST Security who did Chesterton’s cameras. Someone suggested flashing solar lights at the strop signs as well.
The Flores family have issue with a neighbor’s work vehicle. She’s spoken to the property manager.
Tracy inquired about the wrong way parking on Clifford Way & what can be done about enforcing proper parking. The town previously mentioned they’d be coming through giving tickets for such offenses. 
We need to update the connect page at vbhpoa.com – the email is outdated & the current board members are wrong
Mary needs a new system in place for the newsletter. There’s a call for content monthly & we need an excel file to add new residents or remove old residents. She tries to attend the town council meetings & has spoken with the BHPD & BHFD. Speaking of the town council, the garbage vote didn’t go through. They’re going to vote again this month. Going along with Mary’s need for always current updated contact list we’re going to look into inclusions in the welcome baskets. A post card with info on the new household including children & pets. We’re going to create a map of The Village showing who lives where for 2023. It was noted Tracy & Scott never got their welcome basket.
Tracy would like everyone to know the garden is in bad shape. People should clean out their plots before winter. One person isn’t responsible for the cleanup. We need to remember to empty the water tank ASAP. An email blast will be going out before November 15th as a reminder. Note: are we going to reuse the wood that makes up the larger plots & the black rings that are the smaller plots? Do we need a dumpster for the stuff?
Reminder that November 10th is the annual meeting & to be there to turn in any final ballots. There will be no POA meeting in December. All events for 2023 will be mapped out at the January meeting. 
Nov. meeting Jason wants to discuss the VEPC & he wants to note for friends & family referred to him interested in a Putman property/building there’d be a $2500 referral fee
Meeting adjourned 7:59pm

	
	
	



